
HELLO NEIGHBORS SOCIAL COMMITTEE MINUTES 
July 5, 2019 

 
Mission Statement 

“Hello Neighbors Social Committee’s purpose is to enable the KCCA community to engage in 
warm and welcoming social activities while maximizing residents’ involvement, initiating 

interactions and building new relationships.” 
 
 
 

Attending:  Dianne Wilson, Helen Harper,  Ginny Jones, Nancy Hayes, Judy 
Holmes, Mary Lou Russ, Elaine Simms, Peggy Trees, Carolyn Griffith, and Lola 
 
Financial:  Judy ​reports $469.96 minus more than $160 to reimburse committee 
members for their personal expenditures at recent events.  
 
Wrap Ups: 

July 4th Parade Coffee Gathering ​was very well-received.  300 pastries were 
provided and only 3 remained at the end of the event.  Over 300 cups of regular coffee 
were dispensed.  Tea, water, and decaf coffee were also provided.  ​For next year​ we 
should provide more than two quarts of ½ and ½.  Donut holes were the most popular 
treats, especially by children.  These were followed by muffins.  Messy or sticky foods 
were discouraged.  Many thanks to ​Sherry Pattison​ for her leadership. 

July 4th Potluck ​was a great success and, again, proof of the old adage, “Many 
hands make light work”​.​  The meal was enjoyed by around 60 people with many new 
faces evident.  The Trivia game was a lot of fun thanks to ​Mary Lou.  ​For next year 
planning a later start time should be considered, perhaps 4:00 or 5:00pm, in order that 
people could attend the Walk and Roll Festival in the afternoon and fireworks later in the 
evening. 
National Night Out - Aug 6th at 6pm:​  Attendees to the potluck will be encouraged to 
sit with their neighbors.  This will be facilitated by coordinating the colors of table 
decorations with the colors of the neighborhood map used at New Residents’ Meetings 
(orange, blue, pink and red).   It is anticipated eight tables will be needed.  ​Judy​ has 
contacted the shuffleboard, ping pong, croquet, and lawn bowling groups who will 
provide introductions to their activities after the meal.  Flyers and a notice in the 
Newsletter have been designed by ​Judy and Nancy​.  Plans can be finalized next 
meeting. 
 



Suggestion:  Nancy ​reported that an Art Guild member suggested that club presidents 
be notified of upcoming events as another means of advertising them.  ​It was decided 
that a list of current club presidents will be obtained by ​Nancy​ who will notify them by 
email in time for them to share information with their members. 
 
Charter:  Carolyn ​agreed to compose the committee’s charter.  Members will provide 
input to her via email.  A draft will be provided to the committee for consideration prior to 
an official charter being presented to the KCCA Board. 
 
Movie Time:  Ginny ​reported today’s Movie Time will be a Bee Gee’s concert and there 
will be a movie, “The Upside” next month.  The plan to alternate concerts with movies 
has well-received.  Since there is more assistance now, Movie Time may occur every 
two weeks.  ​Nancy and Ginny​ design fliers for Movie Time.  The sound bar has been 
installed. 
 
First Sunday Volunteers:​  July 7 - ​Helen;  ​August 4 - ​Dianne and Judy.  
First Sunday and New Resident Meeting is August 4th.  ​It was agreed that there 
was no need to change plans for the meeting.  ​Peggy​ will coordinate the function. 
 
Next Meeting:  August 2, 2019 at 10:00am in the Multipurpose Room 
 


